Dear Ryan White Program Subrecipients:

As you know, local Ryan White Part A Program clients enrolled in the ACA can use the Part A Program's "GAP Card" to cover medication co-pays per program guidelines. Unfortunately, we have learned that many pharmacies covered by Florida Blue, including Walgreens, are not accepting our program's "GAP Card". For example, clients whose Florida Blue health insurance premiums are paid for directly by the local Ryan White Part A Program may have difficulties filling prescriptions at Walgreens pharmacies (unless they are using mail order services). This is because the Part A Program does not have access to Walgreens pharmacy software for receiving bills/invoices to process drug co-payments. Clients whose premiums are paid for by ADAP are not experiencing this problem.

Thankfully, through the willingness of our Ryan White Part A prescription drug service providers, I am pleased to inform you all that the following pharmacies in the Ryan White Part A/MAI Program (RWP) network will accept the "Gap Card" when presented with the primary health insurance card to avoid out-of-pocket costs to our clients:

- AIDS Healthcare Foundation Pharmacies Accepts GAP Card for all RWP clients
- Citrus Health Network pharmacy Accepts GAP card for Citrus Health Network's RW clients only at this time
- Community Health of South Florida (CHI) pharmacies Accepts GAP Card for all RWP clients
- Miami Beach Community Health Center pharmacies Accepts GAP Card for all RWP clients

NOTE: We are still working with the Jackson Memorial Hospital (pharmacy) to determine if they will be able to accept the GAP Card. As soon as we have a definitive answer, we will let you all know.

Please remind clients that if they pay directly out of pocket, the Part A Program is unable to reimburse them. If you have questions, please let me know. Thank you.

Regards, Carla